Ligonier Township Supervisors

Special Meeting

May 1, 2014

The Supervisors of Ligonier Township met in special session at 3:30 pm for a meeting advertised to open
road material bids for 2014. Chairman Paul Knupp took roll call. Present were Chairman Paul Knupp
and Timothy R. Komar. Scott Matson was absent.

Timothy Komar stated that all bids for #8 stone and E3M Qil are to include quantities for Ligonier

Borough also.

The bid results for Midland Asphalt Materials, Inc., Russell Standard Corporation, Homer Sleek & Sons,
Inc., Hanson Aggregates, Hei-Way, LLC, and New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co., Inc. are as follows:

Item Midland | Russell Homer R. | Hanson Hei-Way, | New
Asphalt Standard | Sleek Aggregates | LLC Enterprise

#1 16.12/ton 19.35/ton
2RC 12.50/ton | 13.62/ton 17.60/ton
#3A 15.62/ton 19.35/ton
#R4 19.49/ton 21.10/ton
#R5 21.49/ton 22.35/ton
#R6 22.24/ton 22.35/ton
AS 2 Type A (Anti-skid) 22.55/ton
#R7 \ 23.99/ton 22.35/ton
#8 23.50/ton | 22.99/ton 20.85/ton
#10 13.37/ton 20.35/ton
#57 15.87/ton 20.35/ton
#67 16.47/ton 21.35/ton
9.5 mm, Superpave 60.00/ton 65.30/ton
19.0 mm, Superpave 54.00/ton 59.00/ton
General Purpose Cold Patch 79.00/ton 75.54/ton | 83.00/ton

Delivered 94.50/ton 89.49/ton | 94.05/ton
Special Bituminous Cold Patch 82.00/ton 77.94/ton

Delivered 97.50/ton 91.89/ton
CRS-2 (E-3)
CRS-2 PM (E3m) 2.052/gal | 2.213/gal
E-1 Prime
CMS-2S (E-12) 2.19/gal | 2.357/gal
CMS-2 (E-5)

*Hei-way submitted their product to reflect co-stars pricing for 2013 delivered, which is a rate less than Russell

Standard delivered.




Timothy Komar stated that all asphalt is purchased FOB and Ligonier Township reserves the right to
dismiss the lowest bid because the cost differential of hauling is greater than the price difference.

A motion was made by Timothy Komar and seconded by Paul Knupp to accept the lowest responsible
bidder. Komar requested that it be noted that the asphalt is not delivered due to the quantities at the
time of delivery. The hauling to the lowest bidder would make our price that much more over and he
requested that we use Hanson Aggregates for the Asphalt. He also stated that a spreadsheet would be
available at the next meeting for public review. Final approval will be done at the next supervisors
meeting.

A motion was made by Timothy Komar and seconded by Paul Knupp to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 pm.
Motion carried.

Barbara L. Hollick

Assistant Secretary




